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Jacksonville Waterways Commission

Aaron Bowman, Chair

JACKSONVILLE WATERWAYS COMMISSION
Wednesday, March 15, 2017
City Council Chamber
9:30 a.m.

These minutes are unofficial until approved by the Jacksonville Waterways Commission at its April 12, 2017 monthly meeting.
The monthly meeting of the Jacksonville Waterways Commission was called to order on Wednesday, March 15, 2017, at 9:34 A.M. by the Chair, Council Member Aaron Bowman.

In attendance:  Council Members Aaron Bowman (Chair), Jim Love (Vice Chair), Anna Lopez Brosche; Commissioners Gary Anderson, Garrett Barket, Lane T. Burnett, Steve Davis, Jill D. Haskell, Ralph C. Hodges, Raymond S. Pringle, Jr., Jed Davis, Steve Swann, Marshall Adkison (Ex Officio), Michelle Tappouni (Ex Officio); Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston; Dr. Gerard Pinto, Jacksonville University; Captain Jim Suber, Waterways Coordinator/Harbormaster; Jessica Baker, Mayor’s Office; Jessica Matthews, Staci Lopez, Legislative Assistants; John J. Jackson, Council Research Assistant.
The Chair welcomed newly-appointed Commissioner Steve Davis; the City Council voted to approve the Commissioner’s appointment the previous evening.

The Commission voted to approve the minutes for its February 15, 2017 meeting as distributed.
Legislative matters were the first items on the agenda.
Edward Lukacovic, City Planner, Planning & Development Department, had presentations for two land use amendments for the Commission’s consideration.

Ord 2017-89, Adopt Small Scale FLUM Amend to 2030 Comp Plan 5100 & 5110 Heckscher Dr & an Adjacent Propty on Heckscher Dr (1.63± Acre) – LDR to W/D – Dames Point Workboats, LLC. (Appl 2016C-029).

Mr. Lukacovic explained that the site was on the north side of the St. Johns River and south side of Heckscher Drive, in Council District 2.  The current land use status of the site is LDR (low density residential).  The proposed land use  would be WD/WR (water dependent/water related).  The drainage basin for the properties is the St. Johns River.  The applicant, Dames Point Workboats, is a marine industrial operations business.   Greg Kupperman, representing Dames Workboats, was with Mr. Luckacovic to explain the proposed land use amendment and field questions. The site is located in an industrial sanctuary zone.  
Mr. Lukacovic provided the historical background of the site.  In 1948, the site was zoned for single family homes.  There have been several zoning changes over the years.  In 2013, the properties were purchased for industrial water use.   Mr. Kupperman explained that Dames Point Workboats would like to use the property for docking tug boats, barges and other vessels.
Commissioner Jill Haskell said that many residents in the area are opposed to the industrial use of the property in their backyard.  She indicated that she is opposed to the proposed land use amendment.

Commissioner Adkison, Ex Officio, representing the Planning Commission, reported that three residents from the area came to a recent meeting of the Planning Commission to voice their opposition to the proposed land use amendment.

Mr. Robert Wood, a Heckscher Drive resident whose home abuts the site, contends that the proposed change in land use would have an exceedingly negative impact.  He characterized the current use of the site as a “mini shipyard” and he has seen operators dump industrial materials in the water, the water that residents’ children swim in and water ski on.
Commissioner Haskell attested to the residents’ and visitors’ recreational use of this particular part of the river.  There is a fair amount of water skiing and kayaking.

On a vote of 2-6 (Pringle, Swann), the Commission voted to not recommend approval of Ordinance 2017-89.

The Commission next considered Ord 2017-133, Adopt Large Scale FLUM Amend to 2030 Comp Plan Propty on E/S Imeson Rd bet Pritchard & Old Pioneer Rds (34.20± Acre) – RPI to LI Imeson Holdings, LLC (Appl 2016-003) Council District 10.
Mr. Lukacovic described the site that is located on the east side of Imeson Road and south of Pritchard Road.  Its current zoning designation is RPI (residential, professional, industrial); the proposed use would be LI (light industrial).  The sub-drainage basin is 
Sixmile Creek Reach  to the Ribault River and ultimately, the Trout River.
In the historical background, Mr. Lukacovic explained that in 2010 the St. Johns River Water Management District issued a permit for multi-family residential development.

The applicant, John Allen, represented by Attorney Brenna Durden, has no immediate, specific plans for the site except zoning it as light industrial.

By a vote of 10-0, the Commission voted to recommend approval of Ordinance 2017-133.

On  Ordinance 2017-99, Approp $52,755 for Removal of 3 Derelict Vessels, 2 in Trout River ($41,275) & 1 in Ortega River ($11,500); Auth (1) the Small-Scale Derelict Vessel Removal Proj Agreemt with FIND; (2) Stat of Fla – Fla Fish & Wildlife Conservation Comm (FFWCC) Agreemt No. 16184 & (3) FFWCC Agreemt No. 16054…, the Commission heard Robert Skalitzky, Chief, Natural and Marine Resources Division, Parks, Recreation & Community Services Department, explain what the proposed legislation entailed  and fielded questions.  Captain Jim Suber, Waterways Coordinator/Harbormaster, explained the derelict vessel designation process and the role of the Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission.
The Commission voted 9-0 to recommend approval of Ordinance 2017-99.

Ordinance 2017-100, Approp $2,856,678 ($1,257695 from FIND & City Match of $1,724,664 from Rsv for Fed Progs) to fund 5 FIND Grant CIP Projs; Amend Ord 2016-505-E (CIP) to fund “Northshore Kayak Launch”, Charles Reese Fishing Pier”,” Half Moon Island Park & Boat Ramp – Phase 2A,”, “Exchange Club Island Pavilions,” & “Schoolboard Propty ADA Kayak Launch”, Designate Oversight by Parks, Rec & Community Svcs; Provide for Qtly Reports to JWC…., the Commission voted 10-0 to recommend approval.
Resolution 2017-112, Auth Appl to FIND for 2017 Grants for Specified Waterways-Related Projs; Auth Grant Agreemts with FIND; Acknowledge Willingness to meet Funding Requirements…, the Commission voted 10-0 to recommend approval.

Ordinance 2017-154, re Establishmt of the Tarpon Cove Special Dist; Adopt a Charter for said Dist for Purpose of Maintaining the System of Canals within the Tarpon Cove Community…., the Commission voted 9-1 (Barket) to recommend approval.

Brian Burket, Natural and Marine Resources Division, Parks, Rec. & Community Services Department, explained that there has been renewed interest in a permit for a dredge project at the Jacksonville Zoo.  Previous efforts to move forward with a dredge were not approved out of concerns raised about recurring costs.  Commissioner Steve Swann explained the permitting process, the process for extending permits, in particular.
In the course of the meeting, the Chair recognized Michael Osteen, Duval County’s FIND Commissioner.  The Chair indicated that Mr. Osteen would be coming back at some point in the future to give a FIND presentation to the Commission.

The Commission next turned to Dr. Gerard Pinto for the St. Johns River Status Report on Water Quality and Manatees.

Dr. Pinto reported that rainfall is below average and that we are heading into drought conditions.  Salinity in the river is slightly higher than normal.

On a recent aerial, the annual synoptic survey, six manatees were sighted.  The overall numbers for manatees are up.  As the weather warms, dolphins are beginning to move upstream. Dr. Pinto indicated that authorities have begun surveying dolphins.  There were no new manatee fatalities to report.

In the Subcommittee reports for the  Entertainment, Non-Motorized  and Sports Subcommittees on the waterways re-activation, Council Member Anna Lopez Brosche, Chair of the Non-Motorized Subcommittee reported on the meeting held the previous day (March 14th). Members prioritized recommendations on undertakings that would improve access to  and activities in the waterways. She expects to have a report on the prioritized recommendations prepared for the April 12th Waterways Commission meeting.
Council Member Jim Love, Chair of the Sports Subcommittee, reported that in a meeting held the previous day (March 14th), the subcommittee discussed the artificial reef program and listed the things that the members wanted to see done and is now focused on prioritizing that list.

Daryl Joseph, Director, the Parks, Recreation & Community Services Department, provided the Commission with an update on  plans to repair the damaged lighting fixtures on the Northbank Riverwalk.  Former Commissioner Edward Fleming had brought the Riverwalk’s disrepair to the Commission’s attention at previous Commission meetings.
Mr. Joseph reported that some of the damage was the result of vandalism.  Arrests had been made of perpetrators.  The Parks & Recreation Department is currently engaged in discussions with contractors on plans to replace lighting.  Mr. Joseph reported that his department is in talks with FEMA (Federal Emergency Management Agency), as well, regarding reimbursements on funding  for damages to the Riverwalk that was caused by Hurricane Matthew.
In Public Comment, Mr. James Richardson, Program Administrator, Environmental Protection Board, announced the forthcoming  Jax Aquafest that will be held at the Museum of Science and History (MOSH) on May 6th.  He also reported on an upcoming, March 25th St. Johns River clean-up initiative.  There will be 40 sites where volunteers will deploy.

Mr. John Nooney commented that the public has very little to virtually no access to the river at locations downtown.  He commented on the work of the Sports Subcommittee.  He further commented on the artificial reefs in the river, the need to monitor the reefs, and the potential for additional reefs in the river.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:19 A.M.

John J. Jackson, Council Research Division (904) 630-1729
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Posted: 4:00 P.M.
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